President Joseph Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear President Biden,
I am very disappointed to learn of the multiple actions your administration intends to take to deny asylum-seekers -- including families and babies -- their human right to seek safety.  

Your plans to block protections for anyone that did not seek asylum while crossing through third countries is cruel and has previously been judged unconstitutional by the courts. Moreover, it is being reported that you are considering reinstating migrant family detention, even though you stopped this practice in 2021.

President Biden, you came into office promising to rebuild an immigration system that would be more humane and respect human rights. With these latest plans, you are going back on your promises. I write alongside thousands of other Amnesty International supporters to urge you to reverse course and halt all plans to reinstate family detention and the asylum ban. 

Sincerely,

